TRANSPORTATION AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE MINUTES

Date:

January 21, 1986

Time:

2:00 P.M.

Committee Members Present:

Terry Kastanis, Chair, Tom Chinn, Bill Smallman, Grantland Johnson

1. Arden-Garden Connector - Status Report

DISCUSSION:

Tom Finley, Engineering Division Manager, briefly discussed the study which is being conducted to identify the most feasible route for a major east west connector between Arden Way and the South Natomas area. He informed the committee that staff had conducted public meetings at various stages of the study to receive public input, and a public hearing was held on December 11, 1985 to take comments on the Draft EIR. The committee was concerned with sound attenuation efforts and requested that the sound impact on the east side be studied.

Bill Stammerjohan, a business owner on Del Paso Boulevard, feels a direct route is necessary in order for people in the north area to benefit from the new development in Natomas.

REPORT(S) BACK:

None

ACTION:

The report was received and filed.

Terry Kastanis, Chair

Transportation and Community

Development Committee